

贊助人

The Chief Executive the Hon. Donald TSANG Yam-kuen Ms. Christine M. S. FANG

行政長官 曾蔭權先生

方敏生女士

PATRON

CHIEF EXECUTIVE

雷郵

行政總裁

通告

致

接受計署資助機構會員主管

由

行政總裁

事由

「整筆撥款津助制度」分享會

日期

2012年4月18日

整筆撥款津助制度自 2001 年實施至今,機構積極強化機構管治,不斷檢討人事管理 政策、財務管理政策及服務運作的相關措施等等。

過去,機構提出對整筆撥款津助制度的執行上困難和此制度對業界生態環境的影響和 長遠的可持續性。爲搜集業界在現行資助制度下的關注,並共同謀求持續改善,本會現擬 於 2012 年 5 月份舉行 4 個分享會,與機構一同探討整筆撥款的相關議題,從而找出能夠 優化「整筆撥款津助制度」的焦點及解決方法。我們將會討論的範疇包括 1) 整筆撥款津助 制度的可持續性與撥款的足夠性; 2)不同津助額調動、彈性及交待; 3)津貼及服務協議及 4)執行上困難。

閣下參與,有關分享會的詳情,請見附件一。爲方便討論,本會預算按機 構的整筆撥款津助額劃分爲4組,分別進行相同內容的分享會,請盡量參照所屬組別報名, 組別分類請見附件二。 閣下亦可致電 2876 2455 或電郵 lw.cheung@hkcss.org.hk 與項目 經理(會員聯繫及服務)張麗華小姐查詢。

本人熱切期望於分享會上與 閣下會面。

多謝!

附件





贊助人 行政長官 曾蔭權先生 PATRON

方敏生女士 CHIEF EXECUTIVE

行政總裁

The Chief Executive the Hon. Donald TSANG Yam-kuen Ms. Christine M. S. FANG

By Email

MEMORANDUM

To

Heads of Agency Members Receiving Social Welfare Subvention

From

Christine Fang

Chief Executive

Re

Sharing Session on the "Lump Sum Grant Subvention System and related issues"

Date

18 April, 2012

Ever since the introduction of the Lump Sum Grant Subvention System in 2001, NGOs have been trying their best to adapt to the System by strengthening governance, renewing their personnel management policies, financial management policies and measures of service operation, etc.

In the past years, NGOs have raised concerns over the implementation, the sustainability and the overall impact of LSG to the Sector. We would like to consolidate views on these concerns and how to resolve it together. In this regard, The Council is going to organize four Sharing Sessions in May, 2012 so as to solicit views, concerns and suggestions from Agency Members receiving Subventions on the 4 aspects including: 1) Sustainability and Adequacy of LSG, 2) Issue of Cross-subsidy, Flexibility and Accountability, 3) Funding Service Agreements and 4) Other Operational Difficulties. Please refer to Appendix I for program details.

The topics to discuss in the 4 sessions are identical and you are cordially invited to attend only one. To further increase the efficiency of discussion, we intend to arrange in such a way that NGOs of similar subvention size will attend the same session. Please refer to Appendix II or simply give us a call if you are not sure about the selection of session. Miss Cheung Lai Wah, who is responsible in organizing the sessions, is available at Tel: 2876-2455 and email: lw.cheung@hkcss.org.hk.

Look forward to seeing you in the sharing session, and I thank you for your support towards the Council.

Encl



